	 [image: image1.png]Fayette County

Gronndwater Conservation Distriet




	



MINUTES

Of the March 7, 2022
 Board of Directors Meeting 
	Directors Present:
	Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Leo Wick, Cynthia Rodibaugh, Terry Hays

	Directors Absent:
	None

	Others Present:
	Wendi Pyle, Acting General Manager; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel; 


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 9:30 a.m. on March 7, 2022, at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none
Minutes from the February 7, 2022 board of directors meeting were presented.  Mr. Hayek made the motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and it was approved.
The February 2022 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Ms. Pyle.  Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the financial statements and pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and it was approved. 
Ms. Pyle presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints were received in the month of February.

Meetings and Public Education:

No meetings or public education in the month of February.

General Business

1. TAGD Update

· On February 8th & 9th, Wendi attended the TAGD Boot Camp and Regular Business Meeting.  The Boot Camp went over Groundwater Regulation, Basic Hydrogeology & Wells, State Agencies overview and Joint Planning Basics.
· The Regular Business Meeting was held and presentations were made: GCD’s & Real Estate Transactions: Key considerations & Engaging with Agents, Case Law Updates, State Agency Updates, Brackish GW comingling and Injection Well Buffer Zones in Brackish Aquifers.
2. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· On February 25th, GMA 12 held a meeting in Milano.  Wendi and Paul attended the meeting while Andy attended virtually.  The meeting was held to review, discuss and compare Management Plans, Rules, and Management Strategies of the Districts in GMA 12 as required by Chapter 36.108.  Discuss past, current, and future processes for adoption of DFC’s. 

3. Update on Permit Approval 

· 1 Permit was approved by the Acting General Manager during the month of February.
i. P-2022-001: 199 acre feet per year of water from the Yegua Jackson aquifer to Spencer Rippstein-Ripp Ranch for use as fracing water.
4. Drought Conditions (see attachments)

· As of February 24th, all of Fayette County is under D0 (Abnormally Dry) conditions.
· Rainfall averaged 1 inch total.  The gauge at the Colorado River above La Grange collected the most with 1.43 inches and the gauge at Muldoon collected the least with .84 inches.
5. Update Legislature and News Articles 

· No updates at this time.
6. Unsold Properties Update 

· No unsold properties were received in the month of February.
Ms. Pyle updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented. 

There were no exceptions received by the district in the month of February.

Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.   
There being no further business, Mr. Leer made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  Mr. Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:30 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., President



Terry Hays, Vice President
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